
Town of Lebanon-Recreation Commission 

Regular Meeting 

7:00 P.M. Monday, March 24, 2014 

             Town Hall Downstairs 

 
1.  The meeting was called to order at 7:08 PM.   Attending:  Enes 
Martineau (Chair), Susan Smith, Alexis Hussey, Laura Davidson, Nick 
Poppiti, Kim Hayman and Sandra Tremblay. Absent:  Tammy Raymond 
Guest: Joe Russo 
 
2.  Motion  by Alexis Hussey, 2nd by Nic Poppiti to accept the minutes of 
January 27, 2014.  
 Motion Passed.  
 
3.  Treasurer’s Report   Motion by Alexis Hussey, 2nd by Laura 
Davidson to accept the Treasurer’s Report for February,  2014.  
 Motion Passed. 
 
4.  Public Forum – Joe Russo discussed having a Demolition Derby to 
raise money for lights at the Little League Field at Aspinall Field. 
Motion  by Sue Smith to request the selectman to look into the possibility 
of having lights at Aspinall Field.  2nd Laura Davidson.  
 Motion Passed. 
 
5.  Correspondence – an e-mail was received about having a plaque on 
the concession stand at Tyler Field in honor of the donor. 
 
6.  Rec Coordinators report – Sandra Tremblay presented information on 
the improvements for Aspinall Field one.   
Motion  by Alexis Hussey to spend up to $7,000 to repair the field at 
Aspinall.  2nd Nic Poppiti. 
  Motion Passed.   
The feedback from Little League on our request for them to pay for one 
porta Potty and field supplies was positive.  
 Sandra also reported that the BOF will spend up to $15,000 for needed 
pool repairs. 



 
7.  Ongoing Activities  
 

• Volleyball – Alexis reported we have 46 participants this season. 
• Basketball – Nic reported that we need first aid training for our 

coaches and more reinforcement of coaches conduct at games. 
• Teen Dance – Enes reported 52 attended the last dance and all 

went well.  The April Dance will have to be cancelled if we do not 
get chaperones. 

• Aerobics – no report 
• Easter Egg Hunt will be April 6th at 1:00 PM.  Set up is at 11:00 

AM 
• Swimming – Motion  by Nic Poppiti for the Rec Commission to 

recommend that the Selectmen  hire an aquatic director, 2 WSI’s 
and 4 lifeguards for the upcoming summer season.  2nd Alexis 
Hussey.  

•  Motion passed. 
 

7.  New Business  
 

Laura Davidson requested we look into offering a wrestling program for 
5th and 6th graders at the middle school. 
 
A nomination was accepted for the Okonuk Award for 2014. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Susan H. Smith, Secretary 
 
 

 


